
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 12 APRIL 2010

EX.060/10
CORPORATE PLAN AND KEY PERFORMANCE INDICATORS


(Key Decision)


(In accordance with Paragraph 15(i) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules, the Mayor had agreed that call-in procedures should not be applied to this item)

Portfolio
Performance and Development

Subject Matter
The Policy and Performance Manager submitted report PPP.16/10 concerning the Corporate Plan and Key Performance Indictors.

The Policy and Performance Manager informed Members that the Corporate Plan had completed its initial round of consultation with the Overview and Scrutiny Panels, whose comments and suggestions had helped shape the final draft version presented alongside his report.  A table identifying each comment, its source and the response was presented at Appendix A, in addition to which Minute Extracts COSP.19/10, ROSP.31/10 and EEOSP.19/10 had been circulated.  A report with suggested Key Performance Indicators (KPIs) had also been tabled at the Environment and Economy Overview and Scrutiny Panel on 8 April 2010, and had provided useful feedback on the KPIs.

Performance workshops with the Resources and Community Overview and Scrutiny Panels would also be arranged early in the new municipal year, the focus of which would be the remaining areas of the performance framework (namely Corporate Health and Service Standards).
The Policy and Performance Manager reported that the KPIs would provide a set of measures through which the authority could track the performance of its new priorities.  The approach to target setting had been development from a set of principles established with the Executive on 15 February 2010 (PPP.07/10).  He added that a new target setting strategy was being adopted for 2010/11 with four distinct levels, namely stretch, improvement, maintenance and no target.

The Chairman of the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel was present at the meeting and emphasised that the Panel did recognise the report to be very competent.

In moving the recommendations, the Performance and Development Portfolio Holder stated that the comments made by Overview and Scrutiny had been taken on board.  He further commented upon the complexity of the document, expressing the hope that a simplified summary (in plain English) would be made available for public consumption.

In response, the Policy and Performance Manager explained that preparation of a summary document was the next piece of work.

Summary of options rejected
None

DECISION

1. That the Executive had considered the information contained in Report PPP.16/10 with a view to approving the Key Performance Indicators for the new priorities.

2.  That the Executive thanked the Overview and Scrutiny Panels for their comments and approved the changes made to the Corporate Plan in response thereto.

3.  That any further changes to the Corporate Plan prior to adoption by full Council be delegated to the Leader and Town Clerk and Chief Executive.

4.  That the Corporate Plan be recommended to the City Council for adoption.

Reasons for Decision
To present the final version of the Corporate Plan for consideration prior to adoption by full Council







